



FIREBIRD COVID-19 POLICY  WINTER/SPRING 2022


(Subject to potential change)


Our early 2022 concerts have been organised in accordance with current UK Government 
guidelines and our venue's COVID policy.


• There is currently no requirement for members of the audience to submit proof of 
vaccination or a negative test result. However members of the public are 
encouraged to test regularly. Should an audience member test positive prior to the 
concert, or experience any coronavirus symptoms they should not come to the 
concert but to follow NHS guidance instead.


• There is no longer a capacity limit at the venue, however we are likely to operate 
well below its full capacity.


• Members of the audience and performing artists are no longer seated socially 
distanced.


• There is no longer a legal requirement to wear face coverings in indoor settings. 
However, the UK Government recommends that members of the public continue to 
wear face coverings in crowded and enclosed spaces where they come into contact 
with people not normally encountered.


• While priority booking is offered to Friends & Benefactors, tickets will now also be 
available to the general public.


• For the present time, there will be no interval and we are not operating a bar.


• We are continuing to offer complimentary PDF copies of our concert programmes to 
all attendees, rather than selling paper copies at the event. PDFs will be emailed to 
guests ahead of the concert for advanced perusal and viewing via electronic devices 
at concerts.


• We will be emailing PDF tickets to guests, rather than handing out paper tickets on 
the door.


• As always, there will be reserved seating in operation throughout the venue.


• Tickets will not be available on the door and must be reserved in advanced. 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